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5. Other remarks 

 

President Oldham began by discussing the recent Showcase event held on campus.  There were a 

record 1100 students in attendance, this is close to double previous numbers.  He would like to 

give recognition to all of the academic departments and university staff for a job well done.  He 

is looking forward to the program continuing to improve and canôt overstate the importance of 

this event.  He also announced the TTU Womenôs basketball team has received a bid to 

participate in the NIT tournament and this is just one of the many things happening in athletics 

on campus at this time.  The baseball team is currently undefeated at 10-0.  We were also proud 

to host the TSSAA Division II (private schools) basketball championships at the Hooper Eblen 

Center and he is hopeful that we will continue to have the ability to host this type of event. 

 

The Tennessee Tech Board meeting on Thursday has a solid agenda.  President Oldham also 

stated that TTU is scheduled to host the next THEC meeting which will take place in May.  

There are two buckets of items on the agenda for the meeting, financial and academic.  He 

discussed the Governorôs proposed state budget which has many positive aspects for TTU.  This 

includes funds for raises, capital projects and the funding formula but is strictly prohibiting any 

increase in tuition and fees for students.  TTU must find additional money for some of the items, 

approximately $2M of the total $175M.  However, President Oldham does not see any issue with 

completing this task.  The Board will also be asked to approved new academic programs 

including a BS in Design Studies.  There will be a policy update on Title IX policy which 

requires changes as a consequence to changes in DC.  We are approaching the interim report for 

the SACSCOC accreditation.  President Oldham also discussed the decision to purchase a 

property in Crossville, which has been approved to use Foundation funding and will be a site for 

research and outreach activities.  There will also be a brief report on intercollegiate athletics at 

the conference and national levels where there has been some instability, but there is hope that 

this will improve. 

 

Question: TTU is no longer the location for the TSSAA football championships, what happened? 

 

Response: That contract is up for bid every 3 years.  TTU had 4 consecutive successful bids.  

Some felt that it was time for an alternate location within the state.  There was concern about the 

facilities and this was a contributing factor in the current plans to overhaul Tucker Stadium.  This 

was not the only reason, but it is a very positive move and will likely improve our ability to host 

the tournament again.  It is a positive sign that TTU was chosen to host the basketball 

tournament and there are other opportunities for hosting these types of events moving forward. 

 

Question: One awkward part of the Board meeting is the election of the student representative to 
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Question: There is a concern about fair play, similar to the concern about the election of the 

student representative to the Board.  The Senate has suggested to the Board that they would 
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Question: There was an element about affected students could take legal recourse which was 

vague and confusing. 

 

Response: President Oldham knows that this answer is unsatisfying.  However, we need to wait 

and see what language is in the final version.  There is always a chance that it could not pass.  

Sometimes they just want a platform to make a statement.  However, it is not likely to be terribly 

intrusive on our operations.  There could be cause for concern but we are urged not to over-react.   

 

Comment: There are elements that might be beneficial regarding academic freedom and 

accreditation.  There was a worse bill being proposed, but it has died in sub-committee. 

 

Question: Why has the Center Stage budget continued to be cut when it is funded through 

student fees? 

 

Response: President Oldham is aware that there was an issue a few years ago.  That money has 

now been replaced.  He is not aware of any continuing history, but is willing to have someone 

look into it.  Chief of Staff Wray agreed to look into it further. 

 

Comment: The Center Stage budget is definitely lower than it was in the past. 

 

Response: This is not an area where the administration has any direct impact. 

 

Comment: It is now administered through Fine Arts.  There was a cut years ago which has been 

mostly restored, however the budget is still lower than it was. 

 

Comment: Regarding the earlier issue about the CITL and the CAFÉ, the English department 

uses the CITL a lot and would really like it to remain.  English also has a plan for students with 

low ACT scores and they are doing 2 searches for faculty to help.  They are looking for an 

Assistant Professor to train other faculty to assist students and also to teach classes, and a 

Lecturer to teach classes who has specific experience with these students. 

 

Comment: The new building is great.  The Showcase event was also great.  However, there was 

an issue with a lack of cleaning in the new Lab Science building the week before the Showcase.  

There is also issue with the condition of some of the roads on campus. 

 

Response: President Oldham appreciates this.  The new contractor for custodial services needs 

this feedback.  There will be some time lag with road conditions with the new projects on 

campus.  He feels that we have the prettiest campus in Tennessee. 

 

Adjourned at 5:16 p.m. 
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